## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Austinburg Township

Minutes of

Meeting

DAYTON LEGAL BLANK, INC., FORM	NO. 10148	
Held	June 2,	2014

The regular meeting of Austinburg Township held June 2, 2014 was called to order at 7:30pm. Trustees Burke, Dutton, Kusar, Ted, Ginny Seifert, Phil Miller, Mike Petro, and Joe Hejduk were present.

Res. 629-14 Jerry moved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting as written. John seconded. The roll call vote; Dutton, aye. Burke, aye. Kusar, aye.

Res. 630-14 Byron moved to pay the bills of the township. John seconded. The roll; Kusar, aye. Dutton, aye. Burke, aye.

Receipts totaled \$5,406.60. Bills totaled \$48,298.80.

Zoning Administrator John Beninato gave a zoning report. He reported he received an email from a resident on Penobscot regarding the Lemponen property. Accusations of drug activity there were reported by the resident. John K. stated the Health Dept. could be contacted and asked to check out the overall condition of the property and the Sheriff Dept. should be told about the alleged drug activity.

John B. said Abe Cantor, township council, had sent a letter referring to a June 23 hearing and a continuance. John will contact Abe for clarification.

Road Superintendent Mike Petro gave his road dept. report. John K. discussed the proposed paving project. The engineer's estimate came in quite high, so John inquired if Pete could shave some money out of the chip and seal so we maintain the budget that had been agreed upon. Byron suggested going out to bid to get an idea of what pricing may come in for the paving project. Discussion was held on road projects that need to be done soon. The trustees decided to advertise for bids on the Forman Rd. paving project. Bids will be opened on July 7, 2014 at 7:30pm.

Pete said there are six trees in the cemeteries that need to be taken down. He will get prices including stump removal.

Jerry mentioned putting CRS2 on the town hall parking lot and park area. John said the parking lot needs to be lowered first. Pete said the drainage should settle, then he suggested using AEP and then do the chip and seal.

Jerry reported a resident on Dadeyville Road complained about trees that the township had taken down on his road with the stumps left; he feels this is lowering his property value. The trees that were removed were in the township road right of way.

Byron said the Memorial Day parade went well.

John reported the township has not heard anything regarding correspondence sent out about the old gas station property acquisition and clean up.

Res. 631-14 With no other business to come before the board, John moved to adjourn the meeting. Byron seconded. The meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.

Barlian Schan